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Helen Keller’s Quotables: “Alone we can do so little; 
together we can do so much.”  

President’s Message:  I am looking forward to this Lions 
year and the opportunity to serve the Club as President 
once again.  This is a GREAT club, with GREAT members, 
and we provide GREAT services to our community and 
Lions International’s programs.  I have great aspirations 
for our Club this Lions year, and I will endeavor to do 
the best I can in performing the duties of President of 
the Club.  This is a proud time for me because I feel 
confident of your support and commitment to our 
purpose, and with it there is no limit on what we, The 
East Cocalico Lions Club, can accomplish. 

Once again I wish to congratulate Past President Brent 
for a successful year as President.  I also wish to 
congratulate Lions Philip Deibler and Ronald Horning for 
recognition with their PA Fellow awards; and Lions 
Leroy Berger and Dennis Ensinger for recognition with 
their Melvin Jones Fellow awards; and Dennis Ensinger 
for recognition with the Leo Club Advisor Outstanding 
Service Award.   

Have a safe and fun filled summer, see you at the picnic. 

Keep in mind this simple equation: 

Club Attendance = Club Involvement = Club Success 

Club Membership 

 Total Members May 31, 2014 62 

 New Members 0 

 Loss Members 1 

 Total Members June 31, 2014 61 

Know someone who would make a good Lion?  Now is 
as good of time as any to invite them into our Club. 

Lion Anniversaries: 

We wish the following LIONS who joined in the months 
of July & August a Happy Lions Anniversary, and hope to 
see you at the Club summer Picnic on August 25 so we 
can properly recognize you. 

John R. Dewald 7/66  48-year member  

Donald E. Lewis 7/75 39-year member 

Larry Maier 7/78 36-year member 

Care of Members 

Lion Walter Long was in the hospital and has been 
discharged.  His heart was found to be in good 
condition, but he is now scheduled for respiratory 
diagnostic tests since he continues to become easily 
exhausted. 

Lion Tom Lindauer continues to have considerable back 
problems.  He is in the process of placing his house for 
sale and then plans to move to “Keystone Villa at 
Ephrata.”  If his house is sold before his Keystone Villa 
at Ephrata apartment is ready, he will move temporarily 
to a sister facility, “Keystone Villa at Fleetwood.” 

Dues Notice: 

Membership Dues for the 2014-15 Lions year are now 
due.  You may mail your check to East Cocalico Lions 
Club, Attn: Bruce Carpenter at the address listed above; 
or pay them at a Board or regular Club meeting to Lion 
Secretary Bruce.   

Current annual dues are $74.00.  Dues may be paid in 
full, or may be paid with one-half due now and the 
other half due January, 2015. 

President: William Young ……………..….717-445-9814 
Secretary: Bruce Carpenter………….…..717-336-5311 
Treasurer: Raymond Kunkel……………..610-678-0543 
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Board of Directors Report 

Lion Secretary Bruce reported that one Lion is 1 year 
($74.00) arrear in dues; and another Lion is ½ year 
($37.00) arrear in dues. 

The following actions were made by the Board of 
Directors at the meeting held on May 5, 2014: 

 The Board approved the names of Kayla Young and 
Christopher Althouse for membership in the club.  
Kayla is the immediate Past- President of the Leo 
Club and will be attending Kutztown College. 
Christopher is her father.  Lion Dennis Ensinger is 
their sponsor. 

 The Board approved to “round-up” the $675.00 net 
proceeds realized from the “Jan’s Circle of Friends” 
event and to present them with $700.00. 

 The Board approved to replacing the hitch on the 
small French Fry Trailer.  

 The Board approved for the Treasurer to pay all 
unpaid 2013-14 Lionistic Year Budgeted Amounts. 

 The Board approved dropping the Lion from 
membership who is 1-year arrear in dues if the dues 
of $74.00 are not paid by June 23rd.   

 The Board approved NOT to drop the Lion from 
membership who is ½-year arrear in dues but to 
strongly encourage payment of the late dues of 
$37.00. 

Committee Reports  

 Golf Tournament 
Lion Tim reported that “Acts of Love,” “Peters 
Porch” and “Ephrata Area Social Services” will 
benefit from the Raffle Tickets sales on Hole 15. 

 French Fry Stand 
Lion Mark reported that:  
o Ice Cream Social grossed $956.00, 
o Jan’s Circle of Friends grossed $882.75 and 

netted $675.00, 
o Fun Day: Used 7 Cases. Had a good turn out  
o Started selling two sizes. Small for $1.50 and 

Large for $2.50. This is working out great. 
o Now buying ketchup in large jugs with pumps. 

This resulted in less product being used and big 
cost savings. 

 Leo Advisory 
Lion Dennis reported that next year’s Leo Club 
officers are: 

President: Lea Dungan 
Vice President: Cameron Hall 
Secretary: Annika Naumann 
Treasurer: Fahtima Saad 

Lion Dennis will be participating with the Leos in the 
Relay for Life. He said that he will try to keep up.  

Newsworthy 

Student of the Month Award – May 

Jacob Terry was presented with the East Cocalico Lions 
Club’s Student of the Month award at our meeting May 
12th.  Jacob, a graduating senior at Cocalico High School, 
participated in Varsity Softball, Golf, FBLA and is a 
member of the National Honor Society. He received 
Honors and Awards in Science, Business and was a 
“Spanish Student of the Month”. In baseball, he was 
voted to the Section 2 First Team Outfield. He was also 
spotlighted in the Local Newspaper as a “Teen of the 
Week”.  Jacob also volunteered at the Ephrata Hospital 
and with a Students United Racism Awareness Group.  
Jacob plans to attend Juniata College, majoring in Pre-
Optometry.  Pictured below is Lion Chuck Blattenberger 
congratulating Jacob along with his parents Pam and 
Andrew.  

 

Student Scholarships Awarded 

The Cocalico High School Seniors Awards program was 
held on May 28th at the high school auditorium.  During 
the program the East Cocalico Lions Club’s 2014 Senior 
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Scholarships were awarded on behalf of the club by 
Lions Bruce Carpenter and Barbara Noel.  Each recipient 
received $1,200 as follows: 

 Male student for academic achievements and 
community service:  Jameson Mitchell 

 Female student for academic achievements and 
community service:  Miranda Weitzel 

 Leo of the Year: Kayla Young 

Chip & Putt 

The Club’s annual Chip and Putt golf tournament 
scheduled to follow our June 9 meeting was called for 
rain by “Tournament Director”, Lion Ray Wolf.  The 
tournament was rescheduled and played on Monday, 
June 16 at Springside Par 3 Golf Course, Reinholds.  Four 
“golfers” participated; Lions Sean Gallagher, Bud Lewis, 
Charlie Cutts and Jerry Phillips. No scores or winner was 
reported, but a good time was had by all. 

East Cocalico Lions Golf Tournament 

The Club’s 21st 
Annual Golf 
Tournament was held 
Saturday, June 14 at 
Chapel Hill Golf 
Course.  Lion Tim 
Hegeman and his 
Committee are 
commended for all 
the hours and work 
they put in to make 

this a successful event.  A full report will follow later. 

Installation of Officers 

The East Cocalico Lions Club’s Installation of Officers 
Banquet was held June 23rd at Weavers Banquet 
Facility.  The installation of the Club’s 2014-2015 
Officers was conducted by Past District Governor Floyd 
B. Doner.  

 Lion William M. Young was installed as President.  An  
active member of the Club for over 26 years, Lion Bill  is 
a Melvin Jones Fellow, PA Fellow, 100% Past President 
(1997-98), and Past Zone Chairman.  Lion Bill served as 
Zone Chairman for Campaign Sight First, and was 

responsible for 
launching the Leo 
Club of Cocalico High 
School, the first Leo 
Club in District 14-D. 

The other officers 
installed include Lions 
all: Secretary, Bruce 
W. Carpenter, 

Treasurer, Raymond L. Kunkel, Jr., 1st. Vice-President, 
Mark C. Janke, 2nd. Vice-President, Forest W. Troyer, 3rd. 
Vice-President, Robin W. Shepard, Lion Tamer, Barbara 
E. Noel, Tail Twisters, Charles R. Cutts and John J. 
Danielson, Sr., 2-Year Director, G. Sidni Schlegel, 1-Year 
Director, Ronald A. Horning, Membership 1st Vice-
chairperson, Charles E. Blattenberger, Membership 2nd 
Vice-chairperson, Craig A. Ebersole, Membership 3rd 
Vice-chairperson, Bruce W. Carpenter, and Immediate 
Past President, Brent F. Porter. 

During the program Immediate Past President, Brent F. 
Porter was presented with his Past President Pin in 
recognition of his successful year as Club President.  

Lions Phil Deibler 
and Ron Horning 
were presented with 
Pennsylvania 
Fellows awards, 
honoring them as 
outstanding 
individuals who have 
performed above 

and beyond the cause of Lionism; and Lions Leroy 
Berger and Dennis Ensinger were presented with Melvin 

Jones Fellow awards, 
the highest form of 
recognition in 
Lionism for their 
exemplary service to 
our club and the 
community for which 
it serves.  Also, Lion 
Dennis Ensinger was 

presented with the Leo Club Advisor Outstanding 
Service Award. This award recognizes Leo club advisors 
who have demonstrated outstanding service in guiding 



 

 

THE EAST COCALICO LIONS CLUB  
NOTICE & NEWSLETTER 

JULY – AUGUST 2014 

 

Page 4 of 5 
 

and developing their Leo clubs, and is awarded by the 
sponsoring Lions club president.  

Entertainment for the banquet was provided by Karl 
Hausman, pianist and vocalist. 

The following Lions were unable to attend and will be 
installed at a later date: Lion Tamer, Joseph Boose, 2- 
Year Director, Timothy G. Hegeman, 1-Year Director, 
Raymond L. Wolf, and Bulletin Editor, Carl A. Slegel.  
Also the Lion of the Year award recipient was unable to 
attend and that award will also be presented at a later 
meeting. 

The 2014-2015 Directory  

The 2014-2015 Directory was distributed to all Lions 
who attended the Club’s Installation of Officers 
Banquet.  For those who did not receive them at 
Installation night, you may pick them up at the Club’s 
Picnic on August 25th or at any future club meeting. If 
you need to have a copy before then please contact 
Lion Secretary Bruce Carpenter. 

Changes to the 2014-2015 Directory 

 Lion Brent Porter’s phone number is changed to 610 
- 732-7514 

 Remove Vicki Sweigart from the list of MEMBERS 
and from the Food Bank and the Children & Youth 
Services & Activities Members committee lists. 

Ride for Sight 
District 14-D’s 25th Annual Ride for Sight was held on 
June 15.  The ride started at Lititz Family Cupboard 
Restaurant and Buffet, Lititz with a breakfast and ended 
at Kauffman’s Bar-B- Que Ranch, Bethel with a chicken 
barbeque and country music entertainment by 
“Deano.” 
  

 

A Ride for Sight 25th Anniversary Concert Celebration 
followed on June 21 at Cedar Crest High School 
Auditorium, with entertainment by Phil Dirt and the 
Dozers. 
Dates to Remember 

Club Events 

 Food Drive, Friday, July 11 & Saturday, July 12 
at Weavers-Adamstown, Weavers-Blainsport, 
Redners and Martins  

 Board Meeting, Monday August 4, 7:00PM, at 
Reamstown Memorial Park pavilion. 

 Club Family Picnic, Monday, August 25, 6:30PM 
at Reamstown Memorial Park pavilion.  

This is a covered dish; each Lion member is to 
bring a cold and a hot dish.  Past-President 
Brent will be grilling up hot dogs and 
hamburgers.  Beverages and condiments will be 
provided by the Club. 

 French Fry Stand, Friday, August 29, 7:00PM, at 
Cocalico Stadium, Cocalico vs. Daniel Boone 

District, Region & Zone Events 

 Pennsylvania Lions Appreciation Day, Sunday, 
July 20, at Beacon Lodge 

 Passing of the Banner, July 25, at Yoder’s 
Restaurant, New Holland (See next page) 

 Ephrata Lions Golf Outing, Wednesday, July 26, 
at Golden Oaks Golf Club 

 Key Member Picnic, August 28, at West Earl 
Lions Park, Talmage 
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District 14-D 

PASSING OF THE BANNER 

 
The members of the Schoeneck Area Lions Club invite all Lions, Lionesses, 
and Leos of District 14-D, Cabinet members, Past District Governors, and 

guests to the 2014-2015 “Passing of the Banner” program. 

 
Date: Friday July 25, 2014 
Place: Yoder’s Restaurant, 14 Tower Road, New Holland 
Time: 6:30 P.M. 
Cost: $21.00 per person 
 

The family style menu includes Beef Tips, Broasted Chicken, Tossed Salad, 
Cranberry Salad, Buttered Noodles, Harvard Beets, Potato Filling, Shoofly 
Pie, Apple Crumb Pie, Vanilla and Mint Chocolate Chip Ice Cream. Special 
dietary requirement can be accommodated but must be arranged in advance. 
 

Please use the registration form below to make your reservations. 
 

 
Name ________________________________________ Club _____________________ 
 
Number attending _______________________ Phone number _____________________ 
 
Please indicate if you are a Past District Governor or a member of the Cabinet 
 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
All registrations with cost for dinner should be mailed to Lion Sharon Lesher, 420 Sandy Hill 
Road, Denver, PA 17517 by Monday, July 7, 2014. Make checks payable to Schoeneck Lions 
 


